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FROM THE DESK OF FR. BILLY DODGEMASS TIMES
SATURDAY
4:30PM  Blessed Sacrament (BSP)
SUNDAY
9AM Blessed Sacrament (BSP)
11AM Roncalli Newman (RNC)

DAILY MASS TIMES
Monday - Friday - 8:00AM (BSP)
Tues - 5:15PM (RNC)
Wed/Fri - Noon  (RNC)

CONFESSIONS
3:30PM - 4:15PM Saturdays or by 
appointment

OUR PARISH IS SERVED BY:
PASTOR
Fr. Billy Dodge
608-860-6001 ext.8 

ASSOCIATE PASTOR
Fr. Sam McCarty
608-860-6001 ext. 9

DEACONS
Dcn David Allen
Dcn Dave Belland  

CONTACT US
BSP OFFICE HOURS
Mon - Fri: 8:30AM - Noon
office@bsplacrosse.org
608-782-2953 ext. 2

RNC OFFICE HOURS
Mon - Thurs: 9AM - 12PM, 1PM - 4PM

Fri: 9AM - 12PM

office@newmanlc.org
608-860-6001 ext. 1

*Are you homebound and need 
to be visited for Communion? 
Please call our parish office!

AROUND THE PARISHES
Women’s Club Mtg & Holy Hour for our Children | September 7th
Ladies of Blessed Sacrament and Roncalli Newman; you are invited to 
Blessed Sacrament Women’s club first meeting of the year, Thursday 
September 7 at 3:30 in the parish center.The meeting will be preceded 
by Eucharistic Holy Hour to pray for all our school children: | 1:30-2:30  
Holy Hour in Church |  2:30-3:15 Root beer social on Blessed Sacra-
ment School playground | ��3:30- Women’s Club meeting in parishcenter
Welcome Back Picnic | September 10th
As Summer is winding down we are happily anticipating the arrival of 
students back to our Roncalli Newman parish family. In strong New-
man tradition we will hold a Welcome Back Picnic at Myrick Park after 
the 11:00 Mass on September 10th. Many hands make light work. Sta-
tionary members please sign up to help set up, serve, or clean up AND 
as this is a pot luck sign up to bring amazing salads or desserts to feed 
our hungry students. Sign up sheets are at the entrances. The Parish 
will provide brats and burgers. Students just bring yourselves and a 
hearty appetite for good food and conversation with your parish family!

Fall Adult Faith Formation Program
Please join us for the Lectio Eucharist Program - an opportunity to 
increase your understanding of the Eucharist and Mass! Have you 
already taken this course? Take it again but this time, bring a friend 
to join you! Let’s help evangelize those around us and make the real 
presence known to all!  Cost to register is $15 for those who need a 
workbook. Those who already have a workbook are free! Registration 
will be available after all masses. Classes at BSP are on Mondays 
6:30-8pm. Find other class times around La Crosse on the St Patrick’s 
Church website or see flyer.

I just want to promote a few items that are mentioned elsewhere in the 
bulletin. First, the annual “Welcome Back” picnic is Sunday, September 
10, following the 11:00am Mass at Newman. Parishioners will walk the 
students over to Myrick park and help host the celebration. Parishio-
ners from both parishes are welcome to participate. We need volun-
teers to sign up for set-up / take down, and bring various food items. 
Please check the bulletin or Newman website for more details. The 
Packer Game is not until after 3:00pm.
The multi-parish education program “Lectio Eucharist” will begin 
September 18. It is a 10 week program with one class each week, 
but there are options Monday-Friday with both morning and evening 
times. I highly encourage parishioners to sign-up. Blessed Sacrament 
with Newman will host Monday evenings, but if you would rather do a 
morning class at another parish that works too! “Lecito Eucharist” will 
help you have a greater understanding of the Mass and the Sacrament 
of Holy Communion. Last time we ran this program in 2020 we had to 
cancel because of COVID lockdowns. But it began with 350 partici-
pants! Now, several years later, we are going to try this program again 
and hopefully get through the entire 10 weeks. Check the bulletin for 
more details. 



AROUND OUR PARISHES

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE SEPTEMBER 9/10

Rosary Leaders at Blessed Sacrament 
9/9 4:30pm -  Natalie Schwinn-Weaver
9/10 9am - Helen Arnold

ORDER OF CHRISTIAN INITIATION FOR ADULTS OCIA (formerly RCIA): 2023-24 @ Roncalli Newman Parish
EVER WONDERED WHY CATHOLICS DO WHAT THEY DO? WHY THE SACRAMENTS, WHY GO TO 
MASS, WHAT IS TRUTH?  EVER HAD THE THOUGHT ABOUT BECOMING A CATHOLIC CREEP INTO 
YOUR MIND OR KNOW SOMEONE WHO IS INTERESTED? COME AND SEE:  SEPTEMBER 13 or 20 | 7PM 
UNTIL 8PM NEWMAN CENTER CONFERENCE ROOM | RSVP TO: dbelland@newmanlc.org Or call 608-769-
4423 | Provide name, phone number, email address. Our first OCIA Class at RNP is 27 SEP from 7-8:30pm.

RCIA Beginning Soon @ Blessed Sacrament Parish
ARE YOU OR SOMEONE YOU KNOW SEARCHING FOR...
•A deeper relationship with God? | •A sense of belonging in a faith community? | •A greater understanding of 
your mission in life? HAVE YOU BEEN CURIOUS...•What Catholics actually believe? | •Why Catholics do what 
we do at Mass? ALREADY CATHOLIC...? •Invite someone you know who may be interested and accompany 
them on their journey. | Get answers to all of your questions about the Catholic faith; Our “no strings” inquiry 
program is starting soon. Contact the office for more information.

Family Faith Formation in Need of Volunteers
Our collaborative Family Faith Formation program serving families with children in grades K-5th from Blessed 
Sacrament, Holy Trinity, Cathedral, Mary Mother of the Church and Roncalli Newman needs your help! We are 
looking for assistants for most grades on Wednesdays from 5:30pm-6:45pm at Mary Mother of the Church. We 
are also in need of lead teachers and assistants for our 2nd grade Sacramental Preparation program for over 
60 second graders! This is a once a month commitment on Wednesdays from 5:30pm-6:30pm at Mary Mother 
of the Church. Please consider this most important work of helping children learn about their faith and grow 
closer to Jesus. Contact Kristin Johnson at 608-788-5483 Ext. 4 or kjohnson@mmoclacrosse.org if interested.

Baking Donations Needed
The Blessed Sacrament Women's Club annual apple pie sale is September 23-24, with pie assembly on 
Friday, September 22 in the BSP Parish Center. Donations of flour, sugar, butter, and shortening can now be 
dropped off in the bin in the Narthex. Contact Helen at 607-796-2644 with any questions."
Catholic Christian Outreach (CCO):
Please call Natalie Bennett at 608-385-5078 if interested in learning or joining CCO. Through our weekly small 
group discussion, we will grow in our relationship with Jesus and learn ways to evangelize. Class starting in 
September!
Thank you from Social Justice!
Thank you to everyone who helped make the Social Justice fundraiser at the Great River Folk Fest a success! 
Thanks to our parishioners, we had a wonderful variety of baked goods to sell at our booth and after the 11:00 
Mass, and were able to raise $865! This money will be used to help fund Social Justice Programs that help 
those in need.  It's great to have such willing help every year.  Thanks for all you do! 
Thank you!
A special thank you to the following families who provided flowers for the altar at BSP this summer:
Wayne and Donna Levi | Don Flynn | Carl and Eenie  Francksen | Carolyn and Mark Steingraeber | 
Anne and Tom Gees
SPEAK RISEN LORD, YOUR SERVANTS ARE LISTENING 
Join us for a few songs of praise and a contemplative, prayerful reading of the Sunday readings. Lectio Divi-
na, or divine reading, is said to date back to to the 6th century and is a beautiful and ever fruitful way to seek 
and receive the Lord’s presence together, and honor the words He would have our hearts heed, savor and act 
upon. Come pray with us Weds, Sept 6 and Sept 20, 4-5:30, Newman basement. For questions, call Marcia 
Kolaczkowski. 608 790 5342. All are welcomed! 



MUSIC & LITURGY: FROM THE DESK OF MARY ELLEN HAUPERT

MASS INTENTIONS
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 2
4:30pm BSP         +Sylvester Schaub
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 3
9am BSP              Living and Deceased Members of  
                             Roy Mashak Family
11am RNC            +John Withers
MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 4
8am BSP              +Mary Wieman
TUESDAY, SEPTEMBER 5
8am BSP               +Denver Heal
5:15pm RNC         + Tom Strange
WEDNESDAY, SEPTEMBER 6
8am BSP               +Mary Brennan
Noon RNC             +Anne McGhee
THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 7
8am BSP                +Dolores Zabolio
FRIDAY, SEPTEMBER 8
8am BSP               Teachers and Staff of Blessed 
                             Sacrament School (SCHOOL MASS)
Noon RNC           
SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 9
4:30pm BSP         The Intention of the Women’s 
                             Club & the Sanctity of Life
SUNDAY, SEPTEMBER 10
9am BSP               +Marianne Pittman
11am RNC             +BSP Parish Family

Q & A Generated from the Survey
Thank you to the almost 150 BSP and RNP parishioners who completed both paper and electronic versions of the Li-
turgical Ministry and Outreach Survey. All the data has been organized into spreadsheets and sent to parish staff and 
volunteer coordinators for organizing their respective ministries and recruiting new members. In the weeks leading to my 
retirement, I’ll do my best to make full use of the information you supplied, and attempt to answer some of your questions. 
Class on Prayer and Retreat Opportunities?
Fr. Sam replied to my query about a Class on Prayer almost immediately. The class is still taking shape, but he has plans 
to guide participants in various prayer forms including Lectio Divina, imaginative prayer, the examen, Rosary, and other 
prayer forms. He’s open to suggestions and has proposed every other Sunday evening. Let him know if you’re interested 
in participating: smccarty@diolclergy.org.
If you are interested in retreat opportunities, there are two excellent resources in the Diocese of La Crosse that you might 
consider:
-The Franciscan Spirituality Center is located at 920 Market Street in La Crosse, WI, and offers retreats, spiritual di-
rection, and an excellent bookstore! Their At the Center Newsletter details all their retreats and programs, so check it out! 
The center is owned and operated by the Franciscan Sisters of Perpetual Adoration.
-St. Anthony Spirituality Center is owned and operated by the Diocese of La Crosse and is located at 300 E. 4th Street 
in Marathon, WI. The month of September has several interesting offerings, not limited to the following:
September 15 @ 6:00 pm - September 16 @ 5:00 pm
Divorce Recovery: Grief and Trauma, Healing the Past to be Present
Presented by Tanya Hielke: This retreat is the first of three retreats in the Divorce Recovery Series for 2023-2024. In this 
three part series, adults learn the skills and rebuilding.
September 15 @ 6:00 pm - September 17 @ 1:00 pm
A Heart Centered Mindfulness Retreat
Presented by Steven Korzinek: Draw yourself closer to the Spirit by starting in your own heart. This retreat will focus on 
being present in each moment with loving intent, so […]
September 19 @ 6:00 pm - 7:30 pm
Becoming the Eucharist We Celebrate – Tuesday Evenings
Facilitated by Adele DiNatale-Svetnicka: Tuesday Evenings from 6-7:30 pm, Sept. 19 through Oct. 24. The tradition of the 
Eucharist goes back to the very first Christians. 
NEW MSP SCHEDULE STARTS OCTOBER 1st 
Please register your conflicts in MSP for October 2023 – January 2024. After this month, all questions regarding MSP 
scheduling will be directed to Mary Blaha-DeBoer: marybdmusic@gmail.com.

A Minute with Jesus is meant to inspire you 
during the Eucharistic Revival, a movement to 
help all Catholics know and believe that the Eu-
charist is Jesus. We respond with thanksgiving 
after receiving Jesus in Holy Communion
Through the power of the Holy Spirit, and the words 
of Jesus repeated by the priest, a miracle happens 
at every Mass. The substance of the bread and wine 
become the Body, Blood, Soul and Divinity of Jesus, 
even though the bread and wine still look the same. 
When we receive Jesus, we want to thank Him for 
this incredible Gift. Then we can speak with Him 
about anything that is on our heart. We also want to 
listen to what He might say to us in the quiet of our 
heart.  |   Let’s pray this right now and every day this 
week: Jesus, I believe in you. Jesus, I hope in You.   
Jesus, I want to love You with all my heart Jesus, I 
thank You for having come to dwell in me as I receive 
You in Holy Communion. I welcome You into my 
heart and I ask you to “crowd out” whatever might be 
there that is not of You. And I desire to give You full 
reign as my Lord, my Savior and my King. Thank You 
for giving Your life for me on the Cross, loving me this 
much and allowing me to receive You into my heart in 
this present moment. And now that You are so close 
to me, please help me love You more and more, and 
serve You by loving the people around me. Amen. 
(Visit diolc.org/deeper for a downloadable Prayer 
Card with this prayer.)
This week, read Psalm 107:1. "Oh give thanks to the 
Lord, for He is good, for His steadfast love endures 
forever!"



To place an ad, please contact Sandy Johnston at 608-860-6001 ext. 1 or office@newmanlc.org

For your business account needs.

SUPPORT OUR ADVERTISERS

LITURGICAL MINISTRY SCHEDULE SEPTEMBER 16/17

Stewardship of Treasure 08/27
BSP $9,178 | RNC $1,004

Thank you for your support!



AROUND THE COMMUNITY

The Franciscan Spirituality Center, 920 Market St., LaCrosse, offers the following opportunities for grief 
support:
Listening Together: A Monthly Grief Support Group meets from 5:30 to 6:30 p.m. on the second Monday of 
the month. Laurie Swan facilitates. The next session is Aug. 14. Free to attend. No registration necessary.
Grief Circle, five-week series, meets from 10 a.m. to noon Wednesdays starting Sept. 13. Karna Marks and 
Kay Kienetz facilitate. Cost is $50 for the series or $20 with discount code GRIEF60.
Death Café, open conversation about death, dying, loss and grief, meets from 6 to 8 p.m. Thursday, Sept. 28. 
Erica G. Srinivasan facilitates. Free to attend. No registration necessary.
Moving Through Grief, six-week series, meets from 10 a.m. to noon Wednesdays starting Oct. 4. Cathie Bo-
erboom, RGS, facilitates. Cost is $125 for the series or $50 with discount code GRIEF60.

Unless otherwise indicated, advance registration is required at www.FSCenter.org or 608-791-5295. 
The Franciscan Spirituality Center welcomes people of all faith backgrounds and traditions, or none. 

Mary Mother of the Church Chicken-Que | September 14th
Mary, Mother of the Church Parish, 2006 Weston Street, La Crosse, will be holding a Chicken-Que on Thurs-
day, September 14, from 11:00 - 6:00 p.m. for pick up and delivery only.  The price is $12 and includes a half 
chicken, baked potato, coleslaw, homemade beans and a dinner roll.  For pre-sale tickets (guaranteed) and 
deliveries, call (608) 518-6145.  No minimum order and no delivery charge.  Enter at Weston Street driveway

Mark your calendars now!
This fall’s Adult Faith Formation Program will begin the week of September 17.  To help you to better un-
derstand the Eucharist during this 3-year period of Eucharistic Revival, we are offering a Bible Study on the 
Eucharist called Lectio Eucharist.  This program will help you to understand that the Eucharist truly is Jesus’ 
Body, Blood, Soul, and Divinity.  Multiple parishes in our area will be offering this program so there will be many 
times and days to choose from.  Already took this program?  I guarantee the 2nd time you take it you will be 
amazed at how much more you learn.  Invite a friend to join you and let’s make this a year of true Eucharistic 
Revival.  More details to come in next week’s bulletin.

HELP NEEDED!
• Second Grade Teacher - St. Patrick's Elementary School
   - If you are interested in this position please submit a resume, cover letter, and three references to St. Pat's 
Principal, Angela Koblitz, at angela.koblitz@aquinasschools.org
 
• After Care Workers - Blessed Sacrament Elementary School
• Band Teacher - Blessed Sacrament Elementary School
• Full-Time Custodian - Blessed Sacrament Elementary School
• Secretary - Blessed Sacrament Elementary School
- If you are interested in any of these positions, please submit a resume, cover letter, and three references to 
Blessed Sacrament's Principal, Kate Moll, at kate.moll@aquinasschools.org
 
2023-2024 AHS & AMS Enrollment
Aquinas High School and Aquinas Middle School welcome you to enroll for the 2023-2024 school year. Aqui-
nas is committed to providing a safe and structured learning environment for its students. There is much to be 
excited about with the launch of the Viterbo Education Program, NEW STEM lab, and over fifty extracurriculars 
to get involved with. Call (608) 784-0287 to schedule a tour!   
 
Aquinas Catholic Schools is a Christ-centered family devoted to nurturing students of all faiths through educa-
tional excellence in its vibrant Catholic tradition.
 
Contact info@aquinasschools.org with any questions or visit www.aquinascatholicschools.org/enrollment to get 
started.

BIKING FOR ADOPTION
On Tuesday, September 12th, St. James the Less PCCW & the Knights of Columbus Council 2137 will host Fr. 
Dennis Mullen as he gives a presentation about his Adoption Initiative Bike Ride. Fr. Mullen is currently biking 
across Wisconsin to raise awareness about the need for adoption and to help families with adoption expenses.  
Please join us in the Church at 5:30pm for a Rosary followed by the presentation at 6pm. Refreshments will be 
served after the event in Murphy Hall. All local Parishes are encouraged to attend to support this pro-life initia-
tive.



AROUND THE COMMUNITY CONTINUED
SPECIAL PRESENTATION 
On Tuesday, September 12th, St. James the Less PCCW & the Knights of Columbus Council 16444 
will host Fr. Dennis Mullen as he gives a presentation about his Adoption Initiative Bike Ride Fund-
raiser.  Please join us in the Church at 5:30pm for a Rosary followed by the  presentation at 6pm. Re-
freshments will be served after the event in Murphy Hall. All local Parishes are encouraged to attend 
to support this pro-life  initiative. Below is a link for more information. 
https://adoptioninitiativefdm.org/the-father-dennis-mullen-adoption initiative-bike-ride/

Men of Christ Conference Registration now open! | October 14th
Registration for the annaul Men of Christ Conference in La Crosse is now open! The conference is held at the 
La Crosse Center and tickets are $45 per person. Father’s, make this a Father/Son day and bring your high 
school age son for free! Register at menofthecross.org

Midwest EnCourage Fall Retreat | Sept. 29 - Oct 1 | Minneapolis, MN
A weekend of prayer and reflection for family and friends of people who experience same-sex attractions or 
gender identity discordance. Pray, meditate, share and discuss ways to maintain a loving relationship with your 
loved one while continuing to uphold the wisdom and truth found in the teachings of the Church. 
5 p.m. Friday, Sept. 29 - 1 p.m. Sunday, Oct. 1 at a Retreat Center in the Minneapolis, MN area. For more 
information and to register go to: couragerc.org/event/encourage-fall-retreatsave-the-date

Getting to know Jesus Christ in a deeper way: Reading the Catechism in 10 months 
We grow in our love for someone as we get to know them better. Would you like to grow in your love for Je-
sus Christ through coming to know Him better? Reading a few pages of the Catechism each day will help 
you deepen your understanding of His incredible love for you. A modest schedule of 15 paragraphs per night 
(roughly 3 pages) has been arranged that will take about 10-15 minutes of reflective reading, 5 nights a week 
over 38 weeks, beginning Sept. 18th. A schedule is emailed to participants every two weeks. To sign up, email 
Ann Lankford at alankford@diolc.org with the word Catechism in the subject line. There are usually more than 
100 people who participate each year and they express that the fruits are well worth the effort. Please invite 
your friends to join.



• Registration will be available after all Masses the weekends of  September 2/3  &  9/10
• Registration forms can be dropped off at any of the participating parish offices 
• Online registration is available at www.stpatsonalaska.com
• Questions? Contact Amy at 608.783.0847 or email amy_capelli@charter.net

Join us for an in depth look at where the Eucharist is found throughout the 
pages of the Bible. Learn our Jewish roots which help us understand the true 

source and summit of the Catholic faith, the Eucharist. Dr. Pitre reveals better 
understanding of the original Greek and Hebrew text of the Bible, showing us 
how true meaning is lost in the translation in our modern Bibles. Through his 

teachings, Dr. Pitre helps us see how the Eucharist is part of God’s divine plan.

Lectio: Eucharist Registration Form
Please Print Clearly (fill blanks and check boxes that apply)

or register online at www.stpatsonalaska.com
Name:__________________________________

Home Parish:______________________________

Telephone: (_____)_________________________

Email:___________________________________

10 SESSIONS
Session 1: Source and Summit
Session 2: In the Beginning
Session 3: Lamb of God
Session 4: Miracles of the Exodus
Session 5: Mysteries of the Tabernacle
Session 6: Miracles of Jesus
Session 7: Bread of Life Discourse
Session 8: The Last Supper and the Cross
Session 9: The Mass
Session 10: Revelation

l  I will pay at the first class

Everyone is invited to join us! 
In order to make this program more accessible, this class will be offered in multiple parishes. 

Each week you can go to the class that best fits your schedule!

l  I would like the Jesus and the Jewish Roots 
of the Eucharist book, cost $2.00

l  I already have the workbook      
l  I purchased the workbook at registration     
       Cash______ or Check # _________ 

RETURN LOWER PORTION

If you do not already have the workbook, 
your workbook will be at the first session. 
If you need your workbook at another location 
please let Amy Capelli know 608-783-0847   
or amy_capelli@charter.net

Checks Payable to St. Patrick’s Parish   

JOIN US FOR 
THIS FALL’S 10-WEEK 
RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
SERIES CHOICE!

CLASSES BEGIN 
THE WEEK OF 
SEPTEMBER 17TH 
REGISTRATION 
IS REQUIRED
 

DEADLINE IS 
SEPTEMBER 12

The cost for the workbook is $15.00.
Also available is the book 
Jesus and the Jewish Roots of 
the Eucharist for $2.00

Session Location Preference: (check one)

l  MON – Blessed Sacrament 6:30 - 8:00 pm 
l  TUES – Mary Mother of the Church 8:15 - 9:45 am
l  TUES – St. James the Less 9:00 - 10:30 am
l  WED – Holy Trinity 1:00 - 2:30 pm
l  THUR – St. Patrick’s Onalaska 9:15 - 10:45 am
l  THUR – St. Patrick’s Onalaska 5:00  - 6:30 pm
l  THUR – Mary Mother of the Church 6:00 - 7:30 pm
l  FRI – St. Joseph the Workman 10:30 - Noon
l  Independent Home Study Option

Discovering the Eucharist 
in the Old & New Testaments

Dr. Brant Pitre

Encourage a friend to attend!

Already taken the class?
Come back and 

discover NEW REVELATIONS!




